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Dear	Pastors	and	Praying	Friends,	

First	of	all,	we	hope	and	pray	that	you	are	all	safe	and	also	want	to	thank	you	for	your	faithfulness	during	this	difficult	8me.	
We	truly	appreciate	your	prayers	and	support!	We	don’t	take	it	lightly	that	you	con8nue	to	think	of	us,	even	amid	great	
troubles.	

As	a	family,	we	are	doing	well.	Thank	you	for	your	prayers	for	Megan;	she	is	feeling	much	beDer.	Also,	we	appreciate	the	
prayers	for	the	diesel-leaking	ship.	From	February	to	June,	the	trade	winds	blow	in	our	direc8on.	Since	wri8ng	our	last	
prayer	leDer,	I	have	only	seen	them	blow	our	direc8on	one	day!	We	are	so	thankful	we	serve	God,	Who	controls	the	wind	
and	the	waves.		

On	the	Covid-19	side	of	things,	we	have	had	no	confirmed	cases	within	all	of	the	Federated	States	of	Micronesia.	Because	
of	this,	they	have	cut	off	all	passenger	flights	at	this	8me.	The	U.S.	Embassy	sent	word	before	the	last	plane,	and	all	
Mormons	leT.	Just	before	they	leT,	one	of	their	families	visited	our	church.	The	mother	and	children	con8nue	to	come.	
We	have	been	looking	at	this	as	an	opportunity	since	we	are	part	of	only	a	handful	of	Americans	who	have	stayed.	

Our	mail	service	was	cut	off	for	some	8me,	but	now	we	are	receiving	mail-only	flights.	This	has	caused	our	mail	service	to	
work	beDer	than	before.	But	we	also	have	a	large	prayer	request!	All	of	our	main	stores	buy	their	food	from	the	States,	
and	food	leaving	the	States	has	largely	been	reduced.	The	suppliers	for	our	stores	are	not	even	allowing	them	to	purchase	
food	at	this	8me.	We	s8ll	have	one	shipment	on	the	way—in	mid-May—but	aTer	that,	the	stores	don’t	know	what	to	do.	

We	have	stocked	up	as	best	we	can	with	what	we	can	order	on	Amazon.	We	are	praying	that	things	will	get	back	to	normal	
soon.	It	is	8me	to	go	local	and	enjoy	the	many	kinds	of	bananas,	breadfruit,	fish,	and	crabs.	We	are	thankful	to	be	in	a	
place	where	it	is	possible	to	live	off	the	land.	

Because	of	no	confirmed	cases,	we	have	con8nued	to	have	services	as	normal.	Over	the	past	couple	of	months,	we	have	
averaged	over	thirty	children	in	our	Sunday	School	class.	On	Easter	Sunday,	we	had	forty	children	in	one	class.	It	is	8me	
that	we	split	them	up,	and	we	are	planning	to	use	three	men	from	our	church	to	do	so.	There	are	some	more	men	who	I	
would	like	to	use,	but	they	s8ll	need	your	prayers.	We	see	results	in	some	of	them,	so	thank	you	for	praying!	

Reed—who	accepted	Christ	last	year—started	teaching	in	our	Kid’s	Clubs	on	Saturday.	He	has	done	a	great	job,	and	the	
children	love	him.	Reed	will	be	one	of	our	new	Sunday	School	teachers	as	well.	Pray	for	him	as	he	con8nues	to	grow	in	the	
Lord.	We	have	had	two	men	visi8ng	since	the	beginning	of	the	year.	Both	men	need	Christ,	 and	
we	have	talked	with	both	of	them.	We	are	praying	that	God	will	con8nue	working	on	
their	hearts.		

We	have	had	a	lot	of	funerals	that	were	related	to	our	church.	Namiko	Jack,	who	
had	been	a	member	of	Calvary	in	Malem	for	many	years,	just	recently	passed	
away.	Please	pray	for	the	family.	

The	FeDer	Family—Daniel,	Megan,	Emily,	and	Lauren	
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